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Meeting opened at 7:05pm with Rev’d David Browne with Acknowledgement of Country and 
leading a short devotion from 1 Samuel 17 followed by prayer. 
 
ATTENDANCE: As per attached attendance sheet and listed below: 

 PRESENT APOLOGIES 
Clergy Rev’d David Browne,  

 
Rev’d Ken Hansen,  
Rev’d Zoe Browne 

Wardens Arthur Martin,  Paul Moyes, Kim Kelly 
Treasurer  Jill Murray 
Councillors Neil Holmes, Roger Henderson, Fiona Ellem, 

Colin Watters, Greg Mills, Yvonne Martin 
Judy Holmes-minute taker 

Jennifer Moyes, Tammlynn 
Kimpton 

 
ADOPTION OF JUNE MINUTES  

MOTION:  Moved Yvonne Martin, seconded Neil Holmes that the minutes be accepted as a true 
and correct record.    Motion carried. 

 
BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES 

Parish Administrator Part-time contract 
Jill Murray has been appointed as Parish Administrator Part-time. She has accepted the position. 
Relevant paper work has been signed and submitted 

Ichthus Camp 
Unfortunately the camp had to be abandoned due to a COVID 19 lockdown. Diocese planning to 
hold another camp in the September School Holidays 

Creating Caring Communities 
Meg Doyle looking forward to presenting this course. More attendees needed. 

Mission Planning  
Discussed in General Business 
 

MOTION: Moved Fiona Ellem, seconded Arthur Martin that the business arising from the 
minutes was attended to. Motion carried. 
 

CORRESPONDENCE IN  
National Church Life Survey, Pest inspection reports for St John’s & St Margaret’s, list of emails sent 
& received.  

CORRESPONDENCE OUT 
Letter of offer for Relief Parish Administrator  
 

BUSINESS ARISING FROM CORRESPONDENCE 
National Church Life Survey – Parish Council decided not to participate in the survey this year  
Pest inspection reports for St John’s & St Margaret’s – Arthur Martin to look over the Pest 
Reports 
 
MOTION:   Moved Roger Henderson, seconded Fiona Ellem, that the Correspondence was 
noted and dealt with.  Motion carried. 

 
REPORTS 
Minister’s report June/July 2021 
• June/July was a steady month in our parish with the Wanka House move finishing and a number of 

parishioners passing onto glory 
• Max Borchadt Baptised in Tara on June 13, Renae, Ezra, Piper and Henry Smith baptised in Dalby on 

June 3 
• Wedding Hemi Gyde and Yvonne Pace on June 12, where David preached and Rev. Chris preseided 
• Funerals for Ron Lambley(Ian Harris officiating), Mark Brown (Ken Hansen assisting), Janice Topp 
• The Alpha Retreat June 19 in Bell went well with 12 participants and a lot of growth, the Alpha group 

will meet once more in July to discuss where they would like to go as a group in the future 
• In our Sunday services we finished off our Follow the Saviour series in Mark’s Gospel with some 

great kids talks and a visit from guest preacher Ron Spindler 
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• Ignite Youth met on June 6, and on June 20 for a breakup dinner and movie night 
• Connect Cards have been received well with a number of people sharing prayer points and asking for 

follow up visits 
• From June 21-June 25, Zoë and I attended the Western Region Clergy Muster lead by Bishop Cam at 

Toowoomba Anglican School. It was a good opportunity to meet with other clergy in the region, hear 
from Archbishop Phillip about his Vision for the Anglican Church of Southern Queensland, and to 
spend time in prayer and learning 

• The following week Zoë, Micah, Jude and myself attended Diocesan Youth Camp – Senior Ichthus. 
Unfortunately the camp was called off on Tuesday June 28 (Day 3) but it is hoped that the remaining 
days might happen later in the year as another camp. The theme of the camp was integrity and 33 
campers from across Southern Queensland attended with a group of roughly 15 leaders. Zoë and 
David prepared bible studies on different characters in the Bible and talks on the Sermon on the 
Mount. The time we did get to spend at camp was a good opportunity to learn new games, meet new 
people, and grow as leaders. We hope that more youth from Dalby can attend future Ichthus camps 
and AYCF expressed it’s deep gratitude to Dalby Parish for supporting this camp  

• From Saturday July 3 to Wednesday July 7 I took annual leave with my family. We decided not to visit 
Brisbane as we’d planned, due to COVID-19 lockdowns, and instead spent time in Dalby resting and 
praying for the remainder of 2021  

• Sunday Attendance was lower than in previous years 71 1st Sunday, 78 2nd Sunday ,  60 3rd Sunday, 
58 4th Sunday 

 

 
 
Financial Report 

Finances were discussed. 
 
MOTION:  Moved Yvonne Martin, seconded Arthur Martin, that the Treasurer’s Report as 
tabled be accepted, payments made and financial actions of the Wardens be ratified.  
Motion carried.  

 
Property Report 

Sale of land progressing, on track for settlement first week of September 
Cracks in Church Building – ongoing, looking over engineers reports 

Missions Update 
Dalby Family Support Association July 11 
Aug, Sept, Oct – Chaplaincy, Bishop Daniel, BCA, CMS 

WH&S Update 
Monitoring is up to date. 
Trim around access hole in flower vestry repaired 
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COVID 19 Warden’s Report 
Just as we were starting to enjoy some relaxed rules around attending church – things change 
once again.   
The Qld Ap is proving very successful in the community and I would assume with church 
registrations also.    We must be mindful of the proximity of the impacted areas in SE Qld and 
encourage anyone visiting from the impacted areas to wear a face mask.  Also continue to 
encourage anyone unwell to stay at home. (this includes volunteers! – there is always someone 
around that can step in if a rostered member is unwell) 
We had a discussion about hospitality and morning tea at the last warden’s meeting – with the 
view to continue outdoor gathering with the coffee van and the possibility of providing wrapped 
biscuits.  
Cleaning frequently touched surfaces continues to be important – particularly following funerals 
and other weekday services.  
 
This is the current information from the Anglican website:  (the rules regarding Impacted area 
churches are in place until July 16)  
 
• Churches in non-impacted areas are required to follow the COVID Safe Checklist: Restricted 

Businesses. 
• Indoor spaces — one person per 2 square metres or 100% capacity with ticketed and 

allocated seating. 
• Funerals and weddings — one person per 2 square metres or 200 people (whichever is 

greater) or 100% capacity with ticketed and allocated seating. 
• Face mask wearing requirements apply to anyone who has been in an impacted area at any 

time from 1 am 29 June 2021. 
• Gatherings in private residences — up to 100 people. 
• Indoor events are required to follow the COVID Safe Event Checklist.  

MOTION: Moved Yvonne Martin, seconded Roger Henderson, that the reports be received.  
Motion carried. 

 
MISSION PLANNING 

Goal setting summary and discussion 
Paul Moyes compiled a summary from previous meeting. Further discussions held 
It was suggested that groups bring 2 goals for the selected section to next Parish Council 
Meeting 
Arthur & Yvonne Martin – Worship 
Fiona Ellem & Neil Holmes – Education 
Greg Mills & Roger Henderson – Outreach 
Judy Holmes, Colin Watters & David Browne – Caring 
Look into inviting Bishop Cam to help with goal setting and implementation 

GENERAL BUSINESS 
 Parish Dinner 

Parish Councillors were encouraged to bring to the next meeting ideas for holding the Parish 
Dinner. When, Where, How, Why. 

Centenary of the laying of the Churches Foundation Stone  
August 2022 marks 100 years since the laying of the foundation stone 

Air Conditioners in church 
Arthur Martin to investigate if the Air Conditioners in the church need servicing and organise. 

Next Meeting 
Thursday 12 August 2021 7:00pm Frank Knight Centre  

  
Meeting closed at 9:40pm with Prayer and sharing “The Grace”. 


